
1 

 

                  

 

Joint Breast Cancer Awareness Month campaign encouraging women to  

‘Just Book It’ this October 

Booking a mammogram takes just five minutes and could save your life  

NORTHUMBERLAND COUNTY, Thursday, October 1, 2015 – October is Breast Cancer 

Awareness Month and the Central East Regional Cancer Program, in partnership with Cancer 

Care Ontario and Northumberland Hills Hospital, is inviting local eligible women aged 50 to 54 

to „Just Book It‟ by scheduling their mammogram appointments. The average mammogram 

screening takes just five minutes to book and less than 10 minutes to complete.  

This year‟s campaign will focus on increasing screening participation among the 50 to 54 age 

group in particular. The Ontario Breast Screening Program (OBSP) found that the 50 to 54 age 

group has the largest number of screen-eligible women who have not booked their 

mammogram appointments. 

“It has been shown that early detection of breast cancer through mammography can result in 

significant health benefits, including increased treatment options and better survival rates,” says 

Dr. Lori Moore, Regional Breast Imaging Lead. “Breast cancer occurs primarily in women 50 to 

74 years of age, so now is the time for women on the younger end of this age range, from 50 to 

54, to not only start thinking about screening for breast cancer but to start booking their regular 

mammograms.” 

To increase screening participation, Cancer Care Ontario has chosen Oct. 21 as the provincial 

Day of the Mammogram. However, eligible women are encouraged to book an OBSP screening 

mammogram at any time. Here in west Northumberland County, OBSP screening 

mammograms can be booked directly at Northumberland Hills Hospital by calling (905) 377-

7795. No referral from a doctor is required. 

Breast cancer is the most common cancer in Canadian women, with one in nine women 

expected to be diagnosed with it in their lifetime. In 2015, an estimated 9,800 Ontario women 

will be diagnosed with breast cancer and approximately 1,900 women will die of the disease. 

“Mammograms are still the best and most reliable way to detect breast cancer early on,” says 

Dr. Moore. “Breast cancers can be detected through screening mammography when they are 

smaller, with a better chance of being treated successfully. This is why we are inviting women 

aged 50 to 54 to start screening sooner rather than later – early detection is key.”  



 

A mammogram is a special X-ray machine that takes a picture of the breast and detects any 

changes that have occurred, even those too small for the average person to feel or see. A 

mammogram is administered by a registered medical radiation technologist, and involves a 

plastic plate that is slowly pressed down to flatten the breast and hold it in place for a few 

seconds. The patient will feel some pressure on the breast, but this pressure will not harm 

breast tissue. Mammograms are free of charge to Ontario women who are eligible to be 

screened. 

The following groups of women are eligible for a mammogram through the OBSP: 

 Women aged 50 to 74 years who are at average risk for breast cancer. Women are 
considered eligible for the average risk program if they show no signs of acute breast 
cancer symptoms, have no personal history of breast cancer, have no current breast 
implants and have not had a mammogram within the last 11 months. It is recommended 
that most eligible women get screened every two years. 

 

 Women aged 30 to 69 years who are identified as being at high risk for breast cancer. 
Starting at age 30, women who may be at high risk for breast cancer can be referred by 
their healthcare provider to Ontario‟s High Risk Breast Screening Program based on 
their family or medical history.  

 
Eligible women can schedule their mammogram appointments at any OBSP site. For more 
information about mammograms or the provincial OBSP Program, women can call 1-800-668-
9304 or visit www.cancercare.on.ca/justbookit.    Local information is also available on the 
Northumberland Hills Hospital website at 
www.nhh.ca/Patients/PatientCareServices/Diagnostics/DiagnosticImaging/OBSP 
 

For more information please contact Jennifer Gillard at jgillard@nhh.ca or 905-377-7757.  
 
About Northumberland Hills Hospital – Located approximately 100 kilometres east of Toronto, NHH 
delivers a broad range of acute, post-acute, outpatient and diagnostic services. Acute services include 
emergency and intensive care, medical/surgical care, obstetrical care and palliative care. Post-acute 
specialty services (PASS) include restorative care and rehabilitation. Mental health care, chemotherapy, 
dialysis and 16 other ambulatory care clinics are offered on an outpatient basis through partnerships with 
regional centres and nearby specialists. NHH offers a full range of diagnostic services, including magnetic 
resonance imaging (MRI), computed tomography (CT) and mammography. The hospital serves the 
catchment area of west Northumberland County. A mixed urban and rural population of approximately 
60,000 residents, west Northumberland comprises the Town of Cobourg, the Municipality of Port Hope 
and the townships of Hamilton, Cramahe and Alnwick/Haldimand. NHH employs approximately 600 
people and relies on the additional support provided by physicians and volunteers. NHH is an active 
member of the Central East Local Health Integration Network. For more information, please visit 
www.nhh.ca or follow us on Twitter @NorHillsHosp. 
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